Pastor’s Walk
I was thinking the other day about our time up in North Wilkesboro as teaching parents.  Sandy and I were charged with implementing a behavior modification program which centered on a teaching family model working with five young boys in trouble with the law.  Part of their program included the parents of these boys and that meant we had to develop a trusting relationship with not only the boys but with their parents.

The boys were easy…just play a little basketball and take them out for a special meal and they trusted us.  The parents, however, were a challenge…mainly they were a challenge because we did not speak their language.  That is, we were not from around there and we did not share the same interests of those we served.  Essentially, Sandy was a Yankee and, yes, I was a southerner but I was a city boy.  So, Sandy and I set out to change that.  What we did was listen to those parents and find out what the majority of them talked about….country music and NASCAR…and then we learned about country music and NASCAR.  We began to listen to country music and watch CMT and even bought some of our favorites CD’s.  I started watching NASCAR and I learned about things like drafting and bumping being racing and pit road speeds.  I also became a Ford man…basically because a drove a Ford pickup back then.  We also learned the most important thing when talking with a NASCAR fan…find out who their favorite driver is and then agree with them!

The purpose in all of this was not to trick or deceive these folks into thinking we cared.  It was to have a connection point with them so that they knew we, in fact, did care.  It didn’t matter if we knew every Alan Jackson song by heart…it mattered that we knew who Alan Jackson was and that his latest hit was “Chattahoochee” and that he looked good in his cowboy hat.  It didn’t matter that we didn’t know the positions of all the folks on Rusty Wallace’s pit crew…it mattered that we knew he drove a Ford and won the race last week at Darlington.  What mattered is that folks knew we cared enough to know something about that mattered to them.  It was in that knowing we were able to make connections and make a more positive impact on the lives of the boys and their parents.

Jesus calls each and every one of us to make an impact on the lives of those we meet…those we meet on the street…in the grocery store…at Targets…at the NASCAR race…at a concert (does Alan Jackson still tour?) and in our neighborhoods.  We are to let these people know that they matter and what they care about matters to us because the truth of the matter is just this…they matter to Jesus.  We are called to spread the gospel of Christ Jesus…we are called to let all we know that Jesus Christ died for their sins also and that in His death…they are forgiven just as we are.  We are called to care and the first step to caring is letting someone know that they are important to you and the best way to do this is to listen and respond and to connect through conversation.

Look at it this way, if Sandy and I went into the homes of those boys up in Wilkes county and started by telling the parents how they were doing everything wrong and how they had messed up their boys to the point of making them juvenile delinquents…how far do you suppose we would have gotten before seeing the business end of a double barreled shotgun?

Believe me…some of our boys were really messed up and most of their parents were more than to blame…however…that is not what mattered.  What mattered was keeping their children out of jail and giving them a chance to have a productive future.  Sandy and I, instead, connected with the parents and in connecting we became their friends and as their friends we became their helpers and a part of their families and as a part of their family…we could help guide them into becoming better parents.

Was it easy….well no!   Was it always successful….again no!  Was it worth it….Always!

Connecting and serving are always worth it….and in Jesus…connecting and serving becomes life changing…life affirming…life eternal….a life worth living.

Grace,

Rev. Steve Kurt
Worship Schedule

April 22nd    4th Sunday of Easter
Scripture:
John 10: 11-18
Sermon:
“Rededication: In Him!”
April 29th    5th Sunday of Easter

Music Sunday

May 6th    6th Sunday of Easter

Communion

Scripture:
John 15: 9-17
Sermon:
“All you Need is….”
May 13th    Ascension Sunday
                        Mother’s Day

Scripture:
Luke 24: 44-53
Sermon:
“Promise”
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T’ai Chi Chih Classes

Monday’s at 10:30am

Fellowship Hall
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Our Prayer List
David Hampton (friend of Margie and Ron Medure), Jack Harwell (brother of Ruby Agnew), Pat Inman (sister of Jackie Samuels), Martha Lee, Donna Pruitt, Charles Stephenson, Carl and Frances Stinson
Nursing/Assisted Living Care

Maxine Kincaid, Hazel Lands, Anne Lever, Sarah Lever, Ec Little, Jean Stoneman
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Prayer Group

Wednesday’s at 6pm

Mary Pearre’s house
Prayer box located in the Narthex
Administrative Council Meeting

Sunday, April 22nd 

12noon - Fellowship Hall[image: image4.jpg]



New address for Anne Lever

Unlimited Possibilities

Family Care Home

14009 Thompson Road

Mint Hill, NC 28227
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UMW Metro District Prayer Breakfast

Saturday, April 28th 

North Davidson United Methodist Church

1025 East 36th Street, Charlotte, NC

Registration begins at 8:45am

Program begins at 9:25am
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May Birthdays

4
Janice Rose

11
Joann Fitzsimmons

11
Patience Brumley

14
Robert Kurt

15
Nadine Starnes

17
Hannah Beaver

22
John Beaver

25
Mackenzie Garlick

Wesleyan Circle

Tuesday, May 1st
12:30pm

Church Office
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Church Wide Breakfast

Mother’s Day

Sunday, May 13th
9:30 a.m.

Fellowship Hall


Everyone is invited for our Church Wide Breakfast on Mother’s Day.  Join us on Sunday, May 13th at 9:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  Please contact Phyllis Batts if you can attend so we can get a good headcount for the food and set-up. 
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Mother’s Day Bulletin


The Helping Hands UMW Circle will recognize Mother’s on Mother’s Day Sunday.  A Mother’s Day Bulletin will be prepared (cost will be $1.00 per name) from the list of names received “in memory of” or “in honor of” mother’s and/or loved ones.  The altar flowers for Mother’s Day will be placed in their names.

In Memory Of: 

In Honor Of: 

Placed By: 

Amount enclosed _________

($1.00 per name)

Please return by Sunday, May 6, 2018
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Our Sympathy

The Commonwealth church family would like to express our sympathy to Ruby Agnew and her family in the passing of her nephew-in-law, Dennis Maliar.
May God comfort them in this time of grief and sorrow.
Memorial Gift to Budget

In Memory of:  Susan Sharpe

By:  Lee and Charles Stephenson
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Vision

With God’s help and guidance, we are a prayerful and welcoming United Methodist church community.
A community dedicated to making of disciples for Christ – one that is flexible, intentional, inviting to others, and a safe place to explore and grow spiritually.
We will be all those things in Christ by taking small prayerful steps, keeping in mind that, although we may be limited in our abilities, the Spirit of God knows no such bounds and will work within and through us to accomplish wondrous and great things!
Our Stewardship

March 25, 2018
Sunday school - 12
Church Attendance - 27
Offering - $564.00
April 1, 2018
Sunday school - 8
Church Attendance - 40
Offering - $3,104.50
April 8, 2018
Sunday school - 6
Church Attendance - 23
Offering - $1,158.50
April 15, 2018

Sunday school - 7
Church Attendance - 33
Offering - $943.50
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Commonwealth

United Methodist Church

2434 Commonwealth Ave.

Charlotte, NC 28205-5132

704-376-4924

April 17, 2018
Steve Kurt - Pastor

Patience Brumley - Pastoral Care

Sunday School - 10:00am

Worship Service - 11:00am

Office Hours

Mon. - Thurs. 9am to 1pm
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